Empire Electric Association, Inc.

801 N. Broadway P.Q. Drawer K Cortez, CO 81321-0676 Phone (970) 565-4444
www.eea.coop

November 23, 2011

Ms. Eileen Iciek

Associate Vice President

National Rural Utilities Cooperative Finance Corp
20701 Cooperative Way

Dulles, VA 20166

Dear Mr. Iciek:

This letter is to inform CFC of a proposed increase in Empire Electric Association’s electric
rates. The increase will be effective January 1, 2011 These changes in rates are applicable to
Empire’s customers in both Colorado and Utah.

We are also enclosing for your information a Resolution of the Board of Directors of Empire
Electric Association, Inc, approving the proposed rate increase dated November 18, 2011, and a
copy of the Notice that will be put in each of Empire Electric’s local newspapers at least 30 days
prior to this rate increase going into effect.

The average increase in electric rates is 6.3 percent for Empire’s residential, commercial, time-
of-use, industrial and industrial large power coincident demand and street/security lighting rate
classes. The 6.3 percent increase in rates will allow Empire to recover an increase in wholesale
power from Tri-State Generation and Transmission, Inc., of 4.8 percent plus a small 2.7 percent
general rate increase.

Sincerely,

EMPIRE ELECTRIC ASSOCIATION, INC.

N 2565

Neal E. Stephens
General Manager

cc.  Kathy Buhl, CFC Regional VP
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